Faculty Salary and Budget Committee

Minutes of February 20, 2009
PRESENT:
 Ed Aboufadel , Teresa Bacon-Baguley, Aaron Baxter, Marinus DeBruine, Larry Burns, Doug Busman, Lynell DeWind, Gregg Dimkoff, Milt Ford, Joe Godwin (ex officio),  Fran Kelleher, Donijo Robbins (Chair), Paul Stephenson, Patrick Thorpe, Xandra Xu,  


1. 
The meeting was called to order at 12:02pm

2.  
The Minutes of 1/23/09 were approved.
The Minutes of 2/6/09 were revised, and approved, as amended. 
3. 
Announcements
The Chair announced she attended the ECS meeting to discuss FSBC’s concern with the review and approval of new programs, and the role of the FSBC. 
She further reported that the Applied Linguistics Minor and Archaeology Minor have been approved.   

Joe Godwin reported that the new stimulus package proposed by the Federal Legislature has the potential to raise the amount of monies available for Higher Education appropriations.   He also cautioned that the State of Michigan recently announced a 3% cut in HE and $59 cut per pupil in K-12.    The Board of Trustees are expected to set the tuition schedule at their mid-Summer meeting, with an increase likely.  


Joe Godwin announced that distinguished professor Vincent Tinto is on campus and all are invited to attend his lectures.  Dr. Tinto will also attend the ECS meeting later this afternoon.   


4.
There was considerable discussion regarding inflation and salary adjustments, including whether the annual salary letter should be revised with new dollar amounts.   Based on the conversation and input from the committee, FSBC favors revision of the format of the newsletter.  

A motion was made and seconded that the FSBC forward a note of appreciation to Administration via the ECS/UAS Chair for the administration’s continued support of faculty through salary increases, and FSBC advocates for the continued commitment to attain competitive salaries at GVSU, especially when compared against the regional and national average faculty salary.  Discussion.
APPROVED Unanimously.  


5. 
The Chair presented an overview of the current budget review process for prospecti and final plans and informed FSBC members that there would be further discussion at ECS today.  A more streamlined review by faculty governance is anticipated.  


A recommendation was made from the floor to consider a ranking or grading system for each new program request to establish a prioritization for Administration to consider before funding new programs.  
Discussion. 

6. 
Two and four year reviews – No Discussion



The meeting adjourned at 1:32pm. 

The next FSBC meeting is scheduled for Friday, March 20, 2009
